On October 17, 2014, Richard J. Superfine, Legal Counsel for the Board of Ethics, taught 17 participants from the Shenzhen Municipal People’s Government who gave him a gift of a scroll with a poem on it in Chinese calligraphy (of unknown market value) as a souvenir. 

Sincerely,

Richard J. Superfine

Legal Counsel

Chicago Board of Ethics

